

2 Center Plaza, Suite 430 Boston, MA 02108-1928 T: 617-338-0063 F: 617-338-6472

www.nitscheng.com

March 31, 2016

Mr. John G. Radcliffe Chairman New Bedford Conservation Commission New Bedford City Hall 133 William Street New Bedford, MA 02744

RE: Nitsch Project #9972 Polymerine Site New Plainville Road New Bedford, MA

Dear Mr. Radcliffe:

This letter is in regards to the Site Improvements Project at the Former Polymerine Site in New Bedford, Massachusetts. Nitsch Engineering has reviewed the following revised items submitted as part of the proposed project:

- Response to comments letter dated March 18, 2016, prepared by Tighe and Bond;
- Plans entitled, "City of New Bedford, Former Polymerine Site, Site Improvements Project, 241
 Duchaine Boulevard, New Bedford, Massachusetts," prepared by Tighe and Bond and revised March 2016; and
- Supporting documents including an Operations and Maintenance Plan.

Nitsch Engineering has reviewed the recently revised information. The applicant has added considerable water quality best management practices to the site design. In our opinion, the site design meets the Stormwater Management Guidelines to the extent practicable. We do not anticipate any additional comments on this project at this time.

If you have any questions, please call us at 617-338-0063.

Very truly yours,

Nitsch Engineering, Inc.

Scott D. Turner, PE, AICP, LEED AP ND

Director of Planning

SDT/aab

P:\9972 New Bedford NOIPR\Correspondence\Outgoing\2016-03-29 241 Duchaine Boulevard letter-3rd review.docx